Port Norfolk Civic League
January 2, 2014
Meeting was called to order by John Lifsey at 7:11 pm in the Port Norfolk Recreation Center. 
Police Chief Edward Hargis swore in the Civic League Officers for 2014. They  are:

John Lifsey – President

Erika Nester – Vice President

Doti Parker – Secretary

Marlene Smith– Treasurer

Nicole Macauley was not present
John Lifsey welcomed everyone.

Chief Hargis spoke.  He has held the office for 6 years.  The Portsmouth Police Department hired 249 officers on the payroll of the 263 available positions. This year there will be a change in the software for 911 and crime mapping programs. Generally crime is down in Portsmouth.  For Port Norfolk – the main concern Burglary and Larceny. The chief told us that he had no problem with the proposed casino.
Minutes from November were approved as read.
There was no Treasurer’s report.
HPC – John Lifsey – Please remember if you are making changes you must get approval.

Homes Tour – Tammy – 125 participants. It went very well; Tammy thanked the home owners and the host and hostess.  She is retiring, so the position is now open.
Light show homes were really great. It has inspired West Park View to have their own Light show.
Membership – Carolann – 17 members. She also spoke about how to become involved with River Star Homes.
Neighborhood Watch is hoping for the narcotic officer to speak
Porch Talk – Email Sharon if you have anything to submit.
Positions available:
Recreation

Webmaster
Welcoming

Home Tour

Meeting adjourned at 7:59.
